
ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 
 

      

Tottenham Central 
School 
Principal: Angela Bush 
 
Week 7 Term 1 
Thursday, March 14 2024 

Principal’s message 
Welcome to Week 7! I'm incredibly proud of the progress we are making together, and a significant 
part of our success can be attributed to our outstanding attendance rate of 90.3%, with nearly 69% of 
our students attending more than 90% of the time. 
 
Moving forward, we are implementing a new protocol regarding late arrivals to school. This is in          
accordance with the mandate from the department, as it is required by law to provide justification for 
student absences during regular school hours. We understand that sometimes circumstances arise 
beyond students and families’ control, and we kindly ask parents to inform the office of any reasons for 
lateness. Partial absences also contribute to a student's overall attendance rate. 
 
It seems we are still in the midst of snake season, and our grounds continue to be visited regularly. In 
the event of a snake sighting, students are instructed to calmly retreat from the area, back to their 
classrooms if the snake isn't nearby, while our staff ensure the playground's safety. Thank you to the 
students for their composed response and cooperation during these occurrences. We closely monitor 
the situation, and with the arrival of cooler weather, we anticipate these visits to become less frequent. 
This week marks the commencement of our NAPLAN exams, with students scheduled for two exams 
in Week 7 and another two in Week 8. Should any student be absent, catch-up exams will be arranged. 
I'm pleased to note the high level of engagement and effort our students have demonstrated thus far. 
NAPLAN exams provide valuable insights into student performance, allowing teachers to tailor their 
programs accordingly. While I understand these exams can be stressful, I encourage our students to 
approach them with their best effort. 
 
At Tottenham Central School, we uphold high expectations of respect, responsibility, and excellence in 
all endeavours. However, we acknowledge that there may be times when we fall short of these             
expectations. In such instances, students receive reminders and are guided through a course of action 
as outlined below. Our monitoring system aims to assist students in realigning with our values and 
supporting their academic journey. Similarly, these procedures are in place to address instances of     
bullying, in accordance with our new anti-bullying strategy. While these instances may not be regular, 
it is crucial to have protocols in place to support our students when needed. 
 
Tottenham Central School Behaviour Monitoring System 

 
Note: While a student is on a monitoring card they may not be invited to participate in sporting                     
excursions/activities at executive discretion. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation as we navigate through another productive 
week at Tottenham Central School. Have a wonderful weekend.  

Angie Bush - Principal 

Behaviour of Concern Consequence 

Minor inappropriate behaviour. Reminder of all students’ rights and responsibilities to learn 
and allow others to learn. 

The student continues to apply minor inappropriate            
behaviour. 

Teacher consequence. 

The student repeatedly displays inappropriate behaviour and 
they have had three or more incidents of this within a weekly 
period 

Monitoring card with AP or HT and a phone call home. 
  

Continued disobedience or Major inappropriate behaviour 
  

Monitoring card with Principal and a phone call home or   
parent meeting. 
Formal caution of suspension when required. 

Continued disobedience or Major inappropriate behaviour 
  

Isolation from classes and playground. 
Formal Caution of suspension and parent meeting. 

Continued disobedience or Major inappropriate behaviour Suspension 
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Moorambilla Voices auditions are coming again! If you would like your child to try out for the    
Moorambilla program this year, please attend the upcoming workshop at: 
  
Trangie Central School - Friday March 22 2024 
10 - 11am (secondary)  
11:30am - 12:15pm primary boys (Years 3 - 6) 
12:15 - 1pm primary girls (Years 3 - 6) 
  
All children are welcome to audition, however transport is the responsibility of the parent/carer. If your 
child is interested in attending, please let Mrs Baldwinson know via phone call to the school office by 
Wednesday, March 20 so we can let the Moorambilla organisers know. 

 
BEAUT Awards: Week 6! 

 
Congratulations to all students who                         

received merit and attendance certificates! 
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Primary news - The Life Education Van! 
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Sport news 

 
Tottenham Central School Sports Ambassadors 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
elected by their peers as Sports Ambassadors. 
 
Year 3 – Lila Greig 
Year 4 – Freya Williams 
Year 5 – Toby Chase  
Year 6 – Drew Medcalf 
Stage 4 – Liam Bye 
Stage 5 – Connor Bulloch 
 
Sport dates for Term 1 2024 

 
Gobondery/NARRAF and WSSA Trials Term 1 

 
 
PSSA Swimming 
Congratulations to all students who 
competed at the PSSA swimming      
trials in Dubbo earlier this week.  All 
students did a fantastic job in and out 
of the water representing Tottenham        
Central and Gobondery/NARRAF with 
lots of personal bests for the day!  

Carnival/Trials Venue Date 

PSSA Cricket Trials Dubbo Thursday 28 March 

Gobondery/NARRAF Cricket gala day Peak Hill Thursday 28 March 

Sport Trial 
date 

Venue Nomination 
date 

Notification 
date to 
school 

Gobondery/NARRAF or 
WSSA Trial 

PSSA Australian          
Football 

22 March Parkes 20 March 15 March PSSA Trial 

CHS boys and girls 
Hockey 

25 March Parkes 18 March 13 March CHS Trial 

CHS Squash 26 March Parkes 19 March 14 March CHS Trial 

PSSA Hockey boys 
and girls 

27 March Bathurst 15 March 11 March PSSA Trial 

Secondary Rugby 
League boys 

27 March Narromine 20 March 15 March CHS Trial 

Rugby Union and   
netball 

4 April Warren 27 March 22 March Gobondery/NARRAF Trial 

PSSA Softball boys 4 April Orange     PSSA Trial 

PSSA Rugby League 
open boys 

8 April Parkes 29 March 22 March PSSA Trial 

PSSA Rugby League 11 
boys 

8 April Parkes 4 April 22 March PSSA Trial 

PSSA Softball girls 9 April Orange     PSSA Trial 

PSSA Rugby 7s girls 10 April Wellington 22 March 18 March PSSA Trial 

CHS Rugby Union 
Gala day 

10 April Orange 2 April 28 March CHS Gala day/trial 
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Secondary news 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 1 
Week 8 

Mathematics N/A Year 11 - Hospitality 
Year 12 - N/A 

Today, we had the pleasure of         
hosting Troy Kelly, the Senior Project 
Officer from Regional Industry         
Education Partnerships. Our            
meeting with Troy centred around 
comprehensive career discussions, 
encompassing work experience           
options and in-school and                   
post-school training opportunities 
for our students. His wealth of 
knowledge, experience, and                 
network will help to pave excellent 
pathways for our students into              
future careers and the workforce. 
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Other news   



ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 
 

 
Please send in your order with cash or cheque, or if you would like to pay online we 
will create a fee via the parent app for payment once confirmed. Thank you. 
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Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
 
Assistant Principal / Curriculum Instruction               
Miss Danielle Allen 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 7 

11 
 
CHS swimming 

12 
Life Ed Van 
 
PSSA swimming 

13 
Life Ed Van 
 
WAP Camp 

14 15 

WEEK 8 

18 19 20 
 
CANTEEN today! 

21 
 
Harmony Day 

22 

WEEK 9 

25 
 
 

26 27 
Mufti dress up—
touch of Easter 
 
CANTEEN today! 

28 
PSSA cricket 
GN cricket gala day 

29 
 
Good Friday 

WEEK 10 
April 1 
 
Easter Monday 

2 3 4 
GN rugby and      
netball trials 

5 
Assembly 

WEEK 11 
8 
 
P&C AGM 3:15pm 

9 10 11 12 
 
Last day of term 

 

     

 
Wiradjuri word of 

the week: 
waluwin 

 
 

Meaning: 
healthy 

 
Art credit: Max 

Hi everyone  
Canteen will be Wednesday, 
March 27 (Week 9) due to 
Easter! Lisa Fishpool 


